August, 2020

To all Members of the Blessed Sacrament Women's Club.

I hope this finds you and yours happy, healthy, and safe. The current situation with COVID 19 has impacted everyone in some way. Social distancing and mask wearing has become the norm to not only protect yourself but those around you. Thankfully, the opportunity to again attend Mass is available.

It has been decided by the Women's Club officers that our regular activities for the year 2020-2021, will be suspended at this time. This includes the four regular evening pot luck meetings, the Apple Pie sale, the Advent/Christmas Fair, the annual Christmas party, the January morning of reflection, and any bake sales we normally would host.

Many of you have already sent in your \$5 dues for the year which we greatly appreciate. If you have not done so yet, please consider sending this in. This would help us to continue in part to make our regular charitable donations. Also, everyone should have received the information on how to set up their own "Christmas Jars" as a replacement for the Advent/Christmas Fair this year. More information will be coming for dropping these projects off. Thank you to everyone who is participating. Please call myself or Barb Swieciak if you have any questions.

Fr. Raj updated me that his niece, who we had helped out with her education expenses, has just been married!

Peace in Christ. Helen Roop Women's Club president

"May our Lord Jesus Christ himself and God our Father, who has loved us and given us everlasting encouragement and good hope through his grace, encourage your hearts and strengthen them in every good deed and word." 2 Thes 2:16-17.